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Mark your calendar!!

ATA's First 2005 Fun Event

Family skiing at Rabbit Hill
February 21, 2005

All are welcome
whether you are pros, novices or viewers

Come out and enjoy the snow!
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Remarks by Consul General Surapit Kirtiputra
on the Occasion of the New Year 2005

Dear fellow Thais,

During the 2 years since | assumed the position as Consul General of Thailand in
Vancouver, | have been very impressed with the Thai commumity and the Alberta Thai
Association. Thais in Alberta have not only demonstrated striking unity within the communit
but have also shown great co-operation with the Alberta Thai Association in organizing a vari
of social and cultural activities to promote Thailand among the Canadian public. In addition,
am sincerely appreciative of the Thal community and the Alberta Thai Association for their @
support many official duties of the Royal Thai Consulate General in Vancouver, as well as fin
their warm welcome of the Consulate staff and me during every one of our visit to the provine

It is my hope that the Thai people and the Alberta Thai Association will continue to up
in contributing 1o community in which they live by orgenizing activities to promote the uniqu
culture of Thailand to Canadians. As always, the Royal Thai Consulate General is more than
pleased and willing to lend support to the Thai community.

Lastly, I would like 1o take this opportunity to wish you all good health and prosperity
your personal and professional lives in 2005,

Surapit Kirtiputra
Consul General
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News and Announcements

Change in ATA Membership Fees

As of January 2005, membership fees will increase
slightly to offset our expenses on production of
newsletters, the membership directory and mailing costs.
Single membership will increase to 10 dollars and
Family membership will increase to 15 dollars. If one
compares membership fees with other associations
across the Edmonton community, the ATA membership
fee is still very much on the lower end of the scale for
the quality of information and services that members are
provided with. We thank you for your continued
support.

Election in Thailand: Registration

Deadline Jan 5
//‘f\

- Between January 20-29, 2005, the Royal
g\ Thai Embassy in Ottawa will be
collecting ballots from voters in Canada
”’# for a general election in Thailand. If you

are a Thai citizen and over 18 years of
age, you are most likely eligible to vote. TO CAST A
VOTE, YOU MUST REGISTER BY JANUARY 5.
A printable registration form can be downloaded from
the Consulate General website at
http://www.thaicongenvancouver.org/ or call ATA
hotline at 908-1282.

ATA Member wins MLA election

Reported by David Eggen

On November 22" | was fortunate
enough to be chosen as MLA for
Edmonton Calder. It was a long and
sometimes difficult road, but one
tends to forget about pain when the
end is successful! A lot of people in
Alberta were looking for change,
and | was glad to provide an
alternative.

David Eg n

Our family helped a lot in the
campaign. Somboon's Thai food became famous with
volunteers throughout the city and Genevieve and Ava
did their share too.

I want to wish everyone in the Thai community the
very best for 2005, and | hope that | may be of service
to you in this coming year. If anyone might require
assistance in provincial matters, please don't
hesitate to call me at 451 2345.
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Recent Activities

Celebration of Edmonton's 100™

Birthday
October 8, 2004

A Celebration of Edmonton 100" Blrthday
at City Hall and Churchill Square.

ATA joined force with the City of Edmonton in the
celebration of Edmonton’s 100" birthday.

Thai dances wowed the crowd at Churchill Square on
October 8, 2004. Led by ATA Director of Activities,
Chalinee Klassen, Rum Sri Kodtaboon, Serng
Ponglang and Fon Auyporn were presented to the
public in their most elegant costumes and movements.
ATA thanks all of our dancers who have participated
in this event: Praneet McCoy, Patcharin Jitjaikla,
Katherine Klassen, Kate Sommerfeldt, Aimee
Sommerfeldt, Nomfhon Bennett and Nattiya Bennett.

Celebration of H.M. the King's

Birthday

December 5, 2004
Reported by Sarinna Klintberg

Almost 100 community members joined the ATA to
celebrate  H.M. King Bhumibol’s birthday on
December 5 at the Pleasantview Community League
Hall. The auspicious event included a formal
ceremony which was conducted with due pomp and
circumstance in front of the royal portraits. The slide
show on the King of Thailand was brief and
informative. Honorary Consul Dennis Anderson and
ATA President, Sue Ooraikul Thomas gave accolades
to His Majesty. The assembly gave three hearty
“Chai-yo’s” and sang the Royal Anthem and Hail to
the King amid shimmering tea lights. The ceremony
was capped by a beautiful celebration dance.
Afterwards, everyone had time to share conversations,
news and sumptuous food that have always been

(cont. page 8,
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Celebration of H.M. the King's Birthday
(cont. from page 7)

essential parts of the Alberta Thai Community.

The success of the event stemmed from the deep
admiration that the Alberta Thai community has for
His Majesty, King Bhumibol. His Majesty has reigned
for almost fifty four years “in righteousness for the
benefit of the Siamese people” according to his Oath
of Accession. He has genuine concerns for the well
being of the people of Thailand. The working
monarch has

visited almost every nook and cranny in the country.
He has created and inspired a multitude of royal
projects to alleviate the people’s hardship and elevate
self sufficiency and prosperity. His multifarious
achievements are governed by a vision of social
harmony. His rules of thumb include the following:
always get first-hand knowledge, listen to the people,
avoid inter-agency rivalry, restore the environment,
learn how nature works, strive for self sufficiency,
persevere and be content with moderation. In short,
His Majesty has shown the people a new path towards
sustainable development that nurtures nature,
empowers the people and foster spiritual growth. His
Majesty has been a solid pillar of strength that has
stabilized Thailand for over half a century.

The Alberta Thai community honours His Majesty’s
achievements and hopes that we can also contribute
good deeds to our own community and the community
at large. Long live His Majesty,

King Bhumibol Adulyadej, the King of Thailand.

Thank you to all who made the celebration a grand
success. Special thanks go Thai Student Association,
Erb Na Chiangmai, Eua Na Chiangmai and Teeranont
Lamlertpanya. Don Sommerfeltd, Cha-on Machtans,
Wanna Saksaranrome, Beth Preitz and Ray Thomas. A big
thank you and warm welcome go to Pharita Traisuthi
who recently arrived from Thailand in time to enchant
us with her beautiful dance.

Did you know?
Two quick ways to find out about the ATA
upcoming events:
1. Call ATA Hotline 908-1282 and listen
to the recorded information
2. visit ATA website at
www.thaiassociation.ab.ca
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Submission of Article: Junior members under 18 years of age
may submit a story of their experience or success for publishing
in Kids Korner, approximately 100 words and 1 picture. Send
your article by e-file (preferred) to jitra@ualberta.ca or hard copy
by mail to ATA. The editor reserves the right to select only
appropriate articles and to determine the order of publication.

We would like to share with you one of our most exciting experiences. In October, we had
an opportunity to represent the Alberta Thai Association by performing a Thai dance at
the City hall to celebrate Edmonton’s 100" birthday. During practice, we found that the
dance was more difficult than we thought. Auntie On (Chalinee Klassen) was very patient
with us and taught the dance to us step-by-step until we felt we had got it right. Then we
were told that we had to make it look graceful. Honestly! Nonetheless, we were ready
when the show time came. We got up early to put on our make up and costumes. We had
to wait for a while for our turn to dance. We were excited and also nervous since the stage
was very large and there were a lot of people in the audience. When we started to dance
we weren’t so scared after all. We were very proud to show the Thai culture at such a big
event. We thank the Alberta Thai Association for supporting us and Auntie On for
teaching us the dance.

Kate and Aimee Wannisa Sommerfeldt
Ages 16 and 13

Aimee (left) and Kate (right)
Sommerfeldt

Namo Rousseau
Age 5

My name is Namo and | am five years old. | have a
mom, a dad and a brother. My favourite color is red.
My favourite foods are hot dog, ice cream, cracker and
cheese, chocolate and orange pop. | have 2 zebra fish;
a1 one named Nemo and the other one my brother hasn’t
given it a name yet. | also like computer games. | love
school because | can speak French with my friends

. ATA Membership Renewal
- "By
Tusaneeusundnyszanid 2005 Who: All ATA members
Tasnsonlussing sawsemiiu 10 wisun aoau Why:  Membership expires on Dec 31, 2004
139 15 W3pa Aansaun3) lUiRHIANY How: Mail your membership renewal form
with payment (10 dollars/single, 15
fiafigan ? dollars/couple or family) fo ATA
TU50ROUNHINAMUATIHN TR When: Immediately
Need Help?
Contact your ATA Board members




